Public Works Department

Right of Way Design Division

Subject: Maple Canyon Restoration Project (Phase 1 and 2) October 29, 2019

Dear Resident/Property Owner:

The City of San Diego is sending this letter to update you on the Maple Canyon Restoration Project
(Phase 1 and 2). A location map illustrating the project area and a fact sheet are enclosed with this
notice. This project has two phases:

e Phase 1 will replace the 16 existing storm drain systems that feed into Maple Canyon to
ensure that they meet current City of San Diego drainage design requirements. The drainage
discharge points will be relocated to be as close as possible to the canyon flowline to
minimize future erosion of the canyon stopes. This phase also includes the instaiiation of a
new storm drainage system at the downstream end of the canyon to capture runoff before it
flows into Maple Street. The project also includes repairing and revegetating the eroded
canyon slopes, where impacted by the storm drain systems.

e Phase 2 will stabilize the floor of Maple Canyon from severe erosion and sediment loss. The
project also includes the replacement of impacted vegetation along the canyon floor.

Project Schedule:

e Phase 1is currently finishing design. Construction is anticipated from spring 2021 to fall
2022.

e Phase 2 is beginning design. Construction is anticipated from spring 2021 to fall 2022.

Community Presentations: There are two upcoming informational presentations focused on Phase
1 that you are invited to attend:

e Bankers Hill Community Group:
November 18, 2019 at the Bankers Hill Clubhouse (3030 Front Street) at 6:30 p.m.

e Uptown Planners:
December 2, 2019 at the Joyce Beers Community Center (3900 Vermont Street) at 6:00 p.m.

Additional Notices: A notice will be sent within the next two weeks to property owners who may be
directly impacted by the construction of this project. Additional coordination with these residents
will be required. Prior to any construction, a notification letter will be sent out to all propertiesin a
300 radius from the improvement project.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me directly at (619) 533-5212 or
elotfi@sandiego.gov. On behalf of the project team, we thank you for your patience and cooperation
as we complete the design of this important project.

Elham Lotfi
Project Manager
City of San Diego, Public Works Department

525 B Street
San Diego, CA 92101
engineering@sandiego.gov T619-533-4207
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